
Response to LGOIMA from STUFF 

7 June 2024

Dear Rachael 

Thank you for the information request received by the Council on Wednesday 22 May regarding the 
farewell function for interim Chief Executive Stephen Parry. You asked for: 

All council costs associated with Stephen Parry's farewell on May 17, including invoices, and all 
correspondence, including emails, texts and WhatsApp messages regarding the event. 

The Council provides the following response:

Attached is all correspondence and invoices regarding the interim Chief Executive’s farewell 
function. Some information has been redacted in accordance with Section 7 (2)(a) – to protect 
people’s privacy.   

The function was to mark Mr Parry’s 23 years of service to the Gore community and Council. 

The total cost of a gift for Mr Parry was $1,300. However, only $500 was paid by the Council, in 
keeping with our Sensitive Expenditure Policy. This policy states the Council’s contribution to a staff 
member leaving after 10 years of service would be $250.

Elected members decided a $500 contribution would be appropriate given Steve’s employment 
was more than 20 years.    

The remainder of the gift's cost was covered by contributions from staff. Total costs to the Council 
for the function were: 

• Catering: $1,489.25. Number of people catered for was 70.

• Grazing tables, fruit juice and soft drink: $617.77

• Gift: $500

• Room hire: $420

The limited alcohol provided at the function was paid for by elected members in their private 
capacity.   

If you are unsatisfied with the response, you are entitled to lodge a complaint with the Office of the 
Ombudsmen. You can find more information on its website  
http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 

Kind regards 

Sonia Gerken 

GM Communications / Customer Support 

http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/


RUNSHEET FOR STEVE PARRY’S FAREWELL 

16:30 Doors open for all attendees. 

17:30 Tracy Hicks (MC) to welcome everyone and provide a brief schedule for the 
evening.  

- Housekeeping
- Emergency Situation
- Ending time for evening?

17:35 Speeches: 

- Tracy Hicks
- Bret Highsted
- Bronwyn Reid
- Susan Jones (words to be read out by Tracy Hicks)

18:00 Food break – Nibbles from Food Affair. 

18:30 Further speeches:  

- Richard McPhail
- Sonia Gerken (on behalf of Senior Management Team)
- Parry Family

18:55 Tracy to invite Steve and Wendy to the front for gifts. 

Unveiling of Artwork for Steve by Jim Geddes and Bronwyn Reid 

Flowers gifted to Wendy by Frances Shepherd.  

19:10 Speech – Steve Parry.  



From: Jessica Swan
To: Nicky Cooper; Taylah King; Jason Domigan
Subject: RE: Steve"s Farewell notes
Date: Friday, 10 May 2024 10:35:58 AM

Hello hello,

Should we move today’s catch-up to Monday? Taylah just told me she will be an apology
and it seems Lornae is still out of office.

Jess

From: Nicky Cooper <NCooper@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 8, 2024 1:05 PM
To: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz>; Jason Domigan <jdomigan@goredc.govt.nz>; Jessica
Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Steve's Farewell notes

Hi all,

A few tweaks since this am.  Can you please update accordingly and I will schedule a get
together again on Friday just briefly to touch base.

From: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 8, 2024 9:43 AM
To: Nicky Cooper <NCooper@goredc.govt.nz>; Jason Domigan <jdomigan@goredc.govt.nz>;
Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: Steve's Farewell notes

Location: James Cumming Community

Date: Friday 17th May

Time: from 4:30pm - approx. 8:00pm  (speeches: 5:30pm ish, food at 6:30pm new
schedule

Drinks: small amount of beverages supplied, welcome to bring BYO

MC: Brett

Invites: All open  (all staff and councillors)

Entertainment: Council band? Darryl? Spotify?

Speakers:

Tracy Hicks – past Mayor confirmed
Wendy and Family confirmed (Natalie Parry)
Richard - Councillor confirmed
Brett? – have left message to call.
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Bronwyn Reid – ex. Deputy Mayor and Councillor confirmed
Sonia (as SMT)
Susan (not confirmed is away until the 18th but is contemplating writing
something and having the MC read it.)

 

Bar staff: Taylah, Jess

Clean up crew/lock up crew: clean up as we go

RSVP for invited guests:

Staff, EOI in next GoRead

Guests – 12 May to Taylah

Notes: 

Customer Service and others to close early on the day.
Councillors to put in for drinks
No licence required.

Tasks:

Ask Jim to MC: Lornae – will ask Bret
Organise food: Jess
Organise drink (alcoholic and non-alcoholic + glasses): Jess
Create invites: Bonnie
Send invites and receive RSVPs: Taylah
Ask Wendy re: speeches: Lornae Done
Ask about Entertainment options: Taylah
Set up: Jess
IT to help with tech
Buy cake from New World or Countdown: Jess/Taylah
Arrange indoor plants: Jess

 

Ask Steve if these people are also considered as guests.

 

** circulate to Bronwyn, Glenys, Keith and Richard**



From: Jessica Swan
To: Russell Paterson; Aaron Green; Frances Shepherd; Sharon Cooper; Martin Mackereth; Jim Geddes; Andrew

McPherson; Michelle Nicholls; Keith McRobie; Anne Pullar; Emma Sherie; Erica Karati; Tony Osborne;
Murray Hasler

Cc: Lornae Straith; Nicky Cooper; Jason Domigan; Sonia Gerken
Subject: Steve"s Farewell
Date: Wednesday, 8 May 2024 3:16:28 PM
Attachments: Invitation to Steve"s Farewell.png

Kia Ora everyone!

On Friday, an invitation to Steve’s farewell will be included in the weekly newsletter
(attached).

Can you please make sure all of your staff see it and have a chance to RSVP?

Thank you! 

Jess
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YOU’RE INVITED TO

STEVE'S
FAREWELL

-

FRIDAY 17 MAY

~ JAMES CUMMING COMMUNITY CENTRE

b 4:30pm till apprx. 9:00pm
’ Speeches from 5:30pm

~

2

SMALL SELECTION OF BEER, WINE,
SOFT DRINKS & NIBBLES PROVIDED
. BYO WELCOME

; Please RSVP by Tuesday 14 May to

jswan@goredc.govt.nz






From: Nicky Cooper
To: Susan Jones
Subject: RE: Steves farewell.
Date: Monday, 13 May 2024 5:13:00 PM

Hi Susan
 
There will be some invited elected members – however, some have been asked to refrain
from attending.
Please send it to me and I can print it and give it to Tracy ahead of time.
 
 
 
 
From: Susan Jones <SJones@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 5:11 PM
To: Nicky Cooper <NCooper@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: Re: Steves farewell.

 
Hi Nicky, sorry. Yes I will send something through and it would be good if Tracy was
able to read it out.
 
Will there be any elected members in attendance? Am assuming not, but want to
make sure.
 
Kind regards, Susan 

From: Nicky Cooper <NCooper@goredc.govt.nz>
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 11:30:03 AM
To: Susan Jones <SJones@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: Steves farewell.

 
Hi Susan
 
Can you please let me know if I am adding your message to the run sheet for Friday and
can you please confirm who will be reading this?
 
Thank Nicky
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i Steve, by the time this is read out, I’ll be cruising at about 36,000 feet in the air on my way home. 
I am really sorry not to be able to be at your farewell function, and thank Tracy for reading my notes 
out. 

When your appointment was announced back in 2001, I have to admit there was a fair degree of 
apprehension amongst staff.  As some will recall, it followed tumultuous and very public scraps 
between the previous Chief Executive and some of the elected members of that time.  Some may 
say not too different to recent times. 

Certainly from my perspective, that apprehension soon dissipated.  As the second Chief 
Executive for the Gore District, you set about making a positive impact and implementing a lot of 
wide ranging and welcomed improvements.  These included an expected standard of dress for 
the office staff (that was music to my ears), writing reports that included recommendations that 
had some meaning, unlike “a direction from the Council is sought” which was pretty much the 
standard fare offered at that time.   Organisational values such as professionalism, serving the 
community and integrity were developed along with a code of ethics.  Both of these documents, 
which were also woven into everyone’s performance appraisals, have stood the organisation in 
very good stead.  The introduction of annual appraisals for all staff, rather than a select few, was 
also welcomed by most.  Of course, with any new broom, there had to be a few sweepings to sort 
out and there were a number of those in the early 2000s that ultimately benefitted and 
strengthened the organisation.  Some were challenging, but in true Steve Parry fashion, 
determination and common sense prevailed and the Council was on a good track that lasted for 
a number of years.  Yes, there were a few headlines that popped up from time to time and the 
bitter and twisted keyboard warriors have never seemed to diminish much, but you always stuck 
up for what you believed in and ultimately, what was best for the organisation.  

I know from my time spent as a member of national local government working parties that what 
we had in Gore was very, very good.  Talking with colleagues, Gore was in a good place and had a 
Chief Executive that was professional, interested, supportive and progressive.  No-one ever 
thought Steve Parry was someone who sat on his laurels and let everyone around him do the 
work.  You were a person who got stuck in and did the hard yards, taking remedial action and risks 
when necessary.   The standards demanded were not unreasonable.  You refused to accept 
sloppiness on any front.  Many reports were returned to authors with changes.  The unfortunate 
thing with that was that most never picked up on the nuances of improvement suggested and kept 
making the same mistakes.   The old saying “you can lead a horse to water, but can’t make it drink” 
still rings true.   

Over the past 23 years, there have been lots of good times interspersed with a few dark times. 
These mainly centred around staff who held a grudge for wrongly claiming they had been bullied 
into leaving the Council when in reality, they were simply not up to what they were expected to 
do.  Some of these people sided with the few misguided members of the “we know best” group 
who are still active today.  Some of the accusations made beggared belief and in the end, the 
action taken by you resulted in the best outcome.  Some of these will be the same people who 
think Steve is a hard, unsympathetic person.  I know that is completely untrue.  Steve is a person 
who has a sensitive and caring side to him and I have seen that displayed many times. 

We have always had lots of great discussions that might start with an analysis of the previous 
night’s meeting and end up on a completely different topic.  You always had an open door and 
willing to have a yarn at any time.  You were the voice of reason at many meetings.  Your ability to 
think off the cuff and create sense out of an issue that was going down a rabbit hole was unique.  



As Cr Reid pointed out at the last Council meeting, there have been a number of highways to hell 
in recent months, but your professionalism always shone through.  When it would have been so 
easy to have thrown in the towel, your resilience, personal beliefs and wanting to do the right thing 
kept you going, and I have admired you for that. 

From my personal point of view Steve, it has been a blast and an absolute pleasure and privilege 
to have worked with you over the past 23 years.  Thank you for your service to the Council and the 
community.  You can and should be enormously proud of what you have achieved.  Gore is 
certainly the better off for it, but it is the end of an era that will be a very hard act to follow.  

My very best wishes to you on becoming “Joe average”.  I hope the next stage in your life will be 
rewarding and you get the chance to put your many skills to good use.   

I look forward to a private catchup with you and Wendy in the near future. 



From: Jessica Swan
To: Julie Blackler
Subject: RE: Steves Farewell
Date: Wednesday, 15 May 2024 8:48:00 AM

Thanks Julie! See you there 
 
From: Julie Blackler <JBlackler@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 10:13 AM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: Steves Farewell

 
Morena Jess
I will be there after I finish work. Thanks for the invite.
 
Julie
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From: Jessica Swan
To: Martin Mackereth
Subject: Re: Steve"s farewell
Date: Friday, 17 May 2024 11:04:54 AM

Hi Martin,

No worries! We’ll see you there 

Jess

Get Outlook for iOS

From: Martin Mackereth <MMackereth@goredc.govt.nz>
Sent: Friday, May 17, 2024 10:09:10 AM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: Steve's farewell
 
Hi Jess
 
I have realised I never reply to say that I would be at Steve’s farewell, I unfortunately will not be
able to stay long.
 
Thanks,
Martin
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From: Jessica Swan
To: Nicky Cooper; Jason Domigan
Subject: Nevermind!
Date: Wednesday, 8 May 2024 10:13:43 AM

Can’t read a credit card statement apparently – I was looking at the wrong line. It was $100
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From: Jessica Swan
To: foodaffairgore
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] RE: Event Catering
Date: Friday, 17 May 2024 11:04:21 AM
Attachments: 1.jpg
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Hi Jo,

Disposable would be great, thank you!

Jess

From: foodaffairgore <foodaffairgore@xtra.co.nz>
Sent: Wednesday, May 15, 2024 5:32 PM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] RE: Event Catering
 

CYBER SECURITY WARNING: This email is not from Gore District Council. DO NOT click links, open attachments,
or follow instructions without validating your trust in the sender first. Report any suspicious emails. If unsure,
please contact GDC IT.

Hi Jess
Can I please sub the lamb kebabs for chicken - my supplier has just come back with a out
of stock on them?
No delivery costs but the 6 selections is now $18.50 pp + Gst  with the price increases in
food recently - the website should have been updated to reflect that -  and we can supply
serviettes included in that price.
Is there anything else you need for the night?

Cheers
Jo

Sent from my Galaxy

-------- Original message --------
From: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Date: 8/05/24 4:00 pm (GMT+12:00)
To: foodaffairgore <foodaffairgore@xtra.co.nz>
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] RE: Event Catering

Hi Jo,
 
Fantastic, thank you!
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I’ve been informed it will probably be closer to 70 people, so I think we’ll go off of that with 6
items each.
 
Can we please get:

Mini salmon & asparagus quiches
Feta & caramelised onion tarts
Stuffed mushrooms
Roast beef & horseradish sauce voluvents
Minted lamb kebabs with tzatziki sauce
Fudge & truffle platter

 
Is it possible to please have labels with all the food highlighting the GF/V etc? 
 
Are there any delivery or associated costs on top of the $16pp?
 
Thanks,
Jess
 

Jessica Swan | Senior Events Coordinator 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 209 0388 | M: 021 198 5070 
E: jswan@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740

Disclaimer 
The information contained in this communication from Gore District Council is confidential. It is intended
solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are
hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of
this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. 

From: foodaffairgore <foodaffairgore@xtra.co.nz> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 8, 2024 9:46 AM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] RE: Event Catering
 

CYBER SECURITY WARNING: This email is not from Gore District Council. DO NOT
click links, open attachments, or follow instructions without validating your trust in the
sender first. Report any suspicious emails. If unsure, please contact GDC IT.

 

Hi Jess
Stuffed mushroom
Rice paper rolls
Sushi
Vegie kebabs
Vegie and hummus platters
 
Are all gf and vegan
We can also do wraps, rolls and dumplings etc gf and vegan.
We have also quinoa and corn patties with veggies relish and veggies tart.
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Most everything else can be adapted somehow!
Let me know what you are thinking and we can go from there with a plan.
 
Cheers
Jo
 
 
 
 
 
Sent from my Galaxy
 
 
-------- Original message --------
From: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Date: 7/05/24 11:36 am (GMT+12:00)
To: foodaffairgore <foodaffairgore@xtra.co.nz>
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] RE: Event Catering
 
Hi Jo,
 
Fantastic, thank you so much!
 
I’m just on your gourmet finger food list from your website. Is there anything that’s already
gluten free and/or vegan?
 
Kind Regards,
 

Jessica Swan | Senior Events Coordinator 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 209 0388 | M: 021 198 5070 
E: jswan@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740
Gore DC logo

Annual Plan Summary

Disclaimer 
The information contained in this communication from Gore District Council is confidential. It is intended
solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are
hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of
this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

From: foodaffairgore <foodaffairgore@xtra.co.nz> 
Sent: Tuesday, May 7, 2024 11:16 AM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>; the.swains <the.swains@xtra.co.nz>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: Event Catering
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CYBER SECURITY WARNING: This email is not from Gore District Council. DO NOT
click links, open attachments, or follow instructions without validating your trust in the
sender first. Report any suspicious emails. If unsure, please contact GDC IT.

 

Hi Jessica
That will be fine - maybe the finger food list would be better so we can adjust for any
dietries etc easier.
Let me know what you would like and we can go from there 
 
Do you have a finger food menu?
 
Cheers
Jo
 
 
 
Sent from my Galaxy
 
 
-------- Original message --------
From: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Date: 7/05/24 10:55 am (GMT+12:00)
To: foodaffairgore <foodaffairgore@xtra.co.nz>
Subject: Event Catering
 
Kia Ora,
 
We have a bit of a last minute inquiry that we’re hoping you could please help with!
 
We’ll be holding a function next Friday 17 May at the James Cumming Community Centre
that we would like to order some food for, for around 6:00pm. Numbers are to be
confirmed at this point but we’re anticipating maybe 40 or so people.
 
How much are your large classic platters? We’d probably be looking at the Sweet Petite,
Asian Express, Savoury and Asian Dipping platters. Or, would you recommend doing the
gourmet finger food list instead?
 
Would you be able to help us with this event? If so, when is the latest we could get
confirmed numbers to you by?
 
Kind Regards,

Jessica Swan | Senior Events Coordinator 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 209 0388 | M: 021 198 5070 
E: jswan@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740
Gore DC logo
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From: Jessica Swan
To: Bret Highsted (External)
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Re: Invitation to Steve"s Farwell
Date: Thursday, 16 May 2024 7:23:06 PM

Hi Bret,

No worry at all! I'll add you both to the list.

See you tomorrow!
Jess

From: Bret 
Sent: Thursday, May 16, 2024 4:59 PM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Invitation to Steve's Farwell
 

CYBER SECURITY WARNING: This email is not from Gore District Council. DO NOT click links, open attachments,
or follow instructions without validating your trust in the sender first. Report any suspicious emails. If unsure,
please contact GDC IT.

Hi Jessica

My apologies we missed the RSVP to you.

Yes  I can attend if that is okay. 

Kind regards
Bret

Sent from my iPad

On 8 May 2024, at 2:50 PM, Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz> wrote:

﻿
Kia Ora Brett ,
 
We are delighted to invite you to Steve Parry’s Farewell function on Friday 17
May at the James Cumming Community Centre.
 
All of the details are in the attached invitation.
 
We know Steve would love to see you there, so if you are available to come,
please RSVP before Tuesday.
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
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Kind Regards,
 

Jessica Swan | Senior Events Coordinator 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 209 0388 | M: 021 198 5070 
E: jswan@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740
<1.jpg>

<0.png>
Disclaimer 
The information contained in this communication from Gore District Council is confidential.
It is intended solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are
not the recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or
taking action in relation of the contents of this information is strictly prohibited and may
be unlawful. 
<Invitation to Steve's Farewell.png>
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From: Jessica Swan
To:
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Re: Steve Parry"s Farewell Function
Date: Wednesday, 15 May 2024 8:47:00 AM
Attachments: image001.jpg

image002.png

Thank you for letting me know! Have a lovely rest of your week.
 
From:  
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 12:46 PM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Steve Parry's Farewell Function

 

CYBER SECURITY WARNING: This email is not from Gore District Council. DO NOT
click links, open attachments, or follow instructions without validating your trust in the
sender first. Report any suspicious emails. If unsure, please contact GDC IT.

 

Regrettably  is unable to attend Steve"s farewell function.
 
On Wed, May 8, 2024 at 2:53 PM Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz> wrote:

Kia Ora 
 
We are delighted to invite you to Steve Parry’s Farewell function on Friday 17 May
at the James Cumming Community Centre.
 
All of the details are in the attached invitation.
 
We know Steve would love to see you there, so if you are available to come, please
RSVP before Tuesday.
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.
 
Kind Regards,
 

Jessica Swan | Senior Events Coordinator 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 209 0388 | M: 021 198 5070 
E: jswan@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740
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From: Jessica Swan
To:

RE: [EXTERNAL] Re: Steve Parry"s Farewell
Date: Wednesday, 15 May 2024 8:49:00 AM
Attachments: image001.jpg
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Thanks  Looking forward to seeing you there.
 
From:  
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 9:22 AM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Steve Parry's Farewell

 

CYBER SECURITY WARNING: This email is not from Gore District Council. DO NOT
click links, open attachments, or follow instructions without validating your trust in the
sender first. Report any suspicious emails. If unsure, please contact GDC IT.

 

see you there   

On 5/8/2024 2:34 PM, Jessica Swan wrote:

Kia Ora 
 
We are delighted to invite you to Steve Parry’s Farewell function on Friday 17
May at the James Cumming Community Centre.
 
All of the details are in the attached invitation.
 
We know Steve would love to see you there, so if you are available to come,
please RSVP before Tuesday.
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.
 
Kind Regards,

Jessica Swan | Senior Events Coordinator 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 209 0388 | M: 021 198 5070 
E: jswan@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740

Gore DC logo

mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/V-G6CXLWXLc3q4JSD0y0P?domain=goredc.govt.nz
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From: Jessica Swan
To:
Subject: Re: Farewell
Date: Thursday, 16 May 2024 7:21:51 PM

Hi 

No worries! Thank you for letting me know.

Have a lovely rest of your week 

Jess

From: 
Sent: Thursday, May 16, 2024 2:22 PM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] FW: Farewell
 

CYBER SECURITY WARNING: This email is not from Gore District Council. DO NOT click links, open attachments,
or follow instructions without validating your trust in the sender first. Report any suspicious emails. If unsure,
please contact GDC IT.

Hi Jessica
 
I managed to miss the “c” on goredc. Sorry, but I am not able to make tomorrow now –
annoying!
 
Have a great evening and sorry to miss it.
 

 
From:  
Sent: Thursday, May 16, 2024 2:21 PM
To: sparry@goredc.govt.nz
Cc: jswan@gored.govt.nz
Subject: Farewell
 
Hey Steve
 
I hope you are enjoying the last few days in the office, it was great to read your article in
the ODT yesterday.
 
I had planned to come to your farewell tomorrow, but unfortunately I have had to divert
my attention . I really enjoyed working with
you and I often refer back to my experiences I had under your leadership at Gore.
 
Have a great evening and hopefully there will be another opportunity to catchup for a
yarn.
 
Enjoy getting out your drums!
 

mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz


From: Jessica Swan
To: Bronwyn Reid
Subject: Re: Freeze Ya Bits Off Busking
Date: Thursday, 16 May 2024 7:24:05 PM

Hi Bronwyn,

Awesome, thank you so much! And no worries about the RSVP to Steve's goodbye -
I've added you to the list 

See you tomorrow!

Jess

From: Bronwyn Reid <BReid@goredc.govt.nz>
Sent: Thursday, May 16, 2024 5:07 PM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: Re: Freeze Ya Bits Off Busking
 
Hi Jess 

I’m sorry I’ve just realised I hadn’t replied to Steve’s event..apologies.
I will be there  
Cheers
Bronwyn

Get Outlook for iOS

 

 
 

 

 

mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:BReid@goredc.govt.nz
https://aka.ms/o0ukef




From: Jessica Swan
To: Ame McSporran
Subject: Re: Friday
Date: Monday, 13 May 2024 11:09:31 AM

Done! Thanks Ame 

From: Ame McSporran <amcsporran@goredc.govt.nz>
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 10:37 AM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: Friday
 
Hey Jess,
 
Add me to the RSVP list please 
 
Ame

mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:amcsporran@goredc.govt.nz


From: Jessica Swan
To: r
Subject: RE: Invitation to Steve Parry"s Farewell
Date: Wednesday, 15 May 2024 8:44:00 AM
Attachments: image001.jpg

image002.png

Hi 
 
No problem at all! I’ll add you to the list 
 
See you there,
Jess
 
From:  
Sent: Wednesday, May 15, 2024 7:39 AM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Invitation to Steve Parry's Farewell

 
Morena Jess 
Hope all well.
My sincere apologies for my tardy response time. 
If it's still possible, I'd like to attend Steve's farewell Friday? 
Many thanks 

 
 
 
Sent from my Galaxy

 
 
 
-------- Original message --------
From: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Date: 8/05/24 2:54 pm (GMT+12:00)
To: 
Subject: Invitation to Steve Parry's Farewell
 
Kia Ora 
 
We are delighted to invite you to Steve Parry’s Farewell function on Friday 17 May at the
James Cumming Community Centre.
 
All of the details are in the attached invitation.
 
We know Steve would love to see you there, so if you are available to come, please RSVP

mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
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before Tuesday.
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.
 
Kind Regards,
 

Jessica Swan | Senior Events Coordinator 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 209 0388 | M: 021 198 5070 
E: jswan@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740

Gore DC logo

Annual Plan Summary

Disclaimer 
The information contained in this communication from Gore District Council is confidential. It is intended
solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are
hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of
this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/w7wYCP7LK7fqoPXTzdUg8?domain=goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/1dCxCQnMKncm3YPIPj-5A?domain=lets.talk.goredc.govt.nz


From: Jessica Swan
To:

RE: Invitation to Steve"s Farewell
Date: Wednesday, 15 May 2024 8:48:00 AM
Attachments: image001.jpg

image002.png

Hi 
 
Thank you for letting me know! That’s no worry at all.
 
Have a lovely rest of your week.
 
Kind Regards,
 
From:  
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 12:05 PM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: Re: Invitation to Steve's Farewell

 
Hi Jessica
Thank you for the invitation. Unfortunately, I won't be able to make it 

 Steve's farewell on Friday. Please put in my apologies, I would really have
liked to have been there.
Kind regards

 
 
 
 
On Wed, 8 May 2024 at 14:57, Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz> wrote:

Kia Ora ,
 
We are delighted to invite you to Steve Parry’s Farewell function on Friday 17 May
at the James Cumming Community Centre.
 
All of the details are in the attached invitation.
 
We know Steve would love to see you there, so if you are available to come, please
RSVP before Tuesday.
 

mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
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Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.
 
Kind Regards,
 

Jessica Swan | Senior Events Coordinator 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 209 0388 | M: 021 198 5070 
E: jswan@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740

Gore DC logo

Annual Plan Summary

Disclaimer 
The information contained in this communication from Gore District Council is confidential. It is
intended solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the
recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation
of the contents of this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/x67CCoV1nVTJB8MCV6w_O?domain=goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/-bqTCnx1mxsQKxzsJdLjJ?domain=lets.talk.goredc.govt.nz


From: Jessica Swan
To:
Subject:
Date: Tuesday, 14 May 2024 11:15:47 AM
Attachments: image001.png

image002.jpg
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Thanks Jess! I’m down with a cold so just answering the easy emails 

Will definitely see you Friday! 

Get Outlook for iOS

 
 

 
 

 TO CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION: The information contained in this electronic message is CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION, and
may be LEGALLY PRIVILEGED, intended for the individual or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby
notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution of this document is strictly prohibited and maybe unlawful. If you have received this
document in error, please contact us by telephone and destroy the original message.

mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
https://aka.ms/o0ukef
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/2lbNCGv0XvIo0OVi7JS8R?domain=communitytrustsouth.nz/

Click here to view our new
Strategic Aspiration for
'A Thriving South'.





CITY
LIVING




'SUMMARY DOCUMENT
OUT NOW.
Haveyour soy by 17 May o
Lets Talk- Kerero Mai






From: Nobby Clark
To: Taylah King; Nobby Clark
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Invitation to Steve Parry"s farewell
Date: Monday, 13 May 2024 10:52:57 AM
Attachments: 0.png

0.png
Test-C2_16ac23d1-728d-4b89-abd1-c4f9f8ebb9cb1.png

CYBER SECURITY WARNING: This email is not from Gore District Council. DO NOT click links, open attachments,
or follow instructions without validating your trust in the sender first. Report any suspicious emails. If unsure,
please contact GDC IT.

Sorry, I have other commitments that day and may be out of town
Nobby
Mayor 

Get Outlook for Android

 
 

Nobby Clark 

Mayor
mayor@icc.govt.nz
Phone: 032111777 • DDI: 032111620 • Mobile: 0278599313 
www.icc.govt.nz
101 Esk Street, Invercargill, 9810 • Private Bag 90104 

This message is for the named person's use only. It may contain confidential, proprietary or legally privileged information. No confidentiality or
privilege is waived or lost by any mistransmission. If you receive this message in error, please immediately delete it and all copies of it from
your system, destroy any hard copies of it and notify the sender. You must not, directly or indirectly, use, disclose, distribute, print, or copy any
part of this message if you are not the intended recipient.
 

 

From: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz>
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 10:02:04 AM
To: mayor@icc.govt.nz <mayor@icc.govt.nz>
Subject: Invitation to Steve Parry's farewell
 
Mōrena Nobby,
 
Please find attached your invitation to Steve Parry’s farewell gathering this Friday.
 
Apologies for this being a tight time frame for RSVP – we have just confirmed some
finer details.
 
If you wish to attend, please RSVP by tomorrow with any dietary requirements.
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out.

mailto:mayor@icc.govt.nz
mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:mayor@icc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/28grCGv0XvIoOK9hKp_vp?domain=aka.ms
mailto:mayor@icc.govt.nz
callto:032111620
callto:0278599313
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/qDZhCK1D71i0Mzkh3hy_M?domain=icc.govt.nz
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Invercargill

ccccccccccc





Kind Regards,

Taylah King | Digital Communications Specialist 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 748 0411 | M: 021 841 798 
E: tking@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740

Disclaimer 
The information contained in this communication from Gore District Council is confidential. It is intended
solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are
hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of
this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. 

https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/qIYvCYW8YWcPpEXTx0PDK?domain=goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/62TrCZY1GYcy8rYhQ7ACd?domain=lets.talk.goredc.govt.nz


From:
To: Taylah King
Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: Invitation to Steve"s Parry"s farewell
Date: Wednesday, 15 May 2024 8:32:28 AM
Attachments: image002.png

CYBER SECURITY WARNING: This email is not from Gore District Council. DO NOT click links, open attachments,
or follow instructions without validating your trust in the sender first. Report any suspicious emails. If unsure,
please contact GDC IT.

Hi Taylah,
Thank you for the invitation, I will attend .

 for me please.
Cheers,

 
From: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 4:33 PM
To: 
Subject: Invitation to Steve's Parry's farewell

 
Hi ,
Please find attached your invitation to Steve Parry’s farewell gathering this Friday.
 
Apologies for this being a tight time frame for RSVP – we have just confirmed some
finer details.
 
If you wish to attend, please RSVP by tomorrow with any dietary requirements.
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out.
 
Kind Regards,
 

Taylah King | Digital Communications Specialist 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 748 0411 | M: 021 841 798 
E: tking@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740

Gore DC logo

mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/hB8JCQnMKncm3LkSPzC24?domain=goredc.govt.nz
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From: Governance Team
To: Taylah King
Subject: RE: Invitation to Steve Parry"s Farewell
Date: Thursday, 16 May 2024 10:17:57 AM
Attachments: image002.png

Apologies from Mayor Scott – he has a previous engagement.
 

From: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Monday, 13 May 2024 10:03 am
To: Governance Team <GovernanceTeam@southlanddc.govt.nz>
Subject: FW: Invitation to Steve Parry's Farewell

 

This message is from an external sender

Mōrena,
Just forwarding this one on, just in case Rob doesn’t see this today.
 
Kind Regards,
 
 

Taylah King | Digital Communications Specialist 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 748 0411 | M: 021 841 798 
E: tking@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740

Gore DC logo

Annual Plan Summary

Disclaimer 
The information contained in this communication from Gore District Council is confidential. It is intended
solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are
hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of
this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

From: Taylah King 
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 10:01 AM
To: Robin.Scott@southlanddc.govt.nz
Subject: Invitation to Steve Parry's Farewell

 
Mōrena Rob,

mailto:GovernanceTeam@southlanddc.govt.nz
mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/65H6CwV1yVTXPPPUqveY1?domain=goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/Dh57CxngzncKBBBUYmOw_?domain=lets.talk.goredc.govt.nz
mailto:Robin.Scott@southlanddc.govt.nz
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Please find attached your invitation to Steve Parry’s farewell gathering this Friday.
 
Apologies for this being a tight time frame for RSVP – we have just confirmed some
finer details.
 
If you wish to attend, please RSVP by tomorrow with any dietary requirements.
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out.
 
Kind Regards,
 

Attention: The information contained in this message and/or attachments is intended only for the person or entity
to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. Any review, retransmission,
dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon, this information by persons or entities other
than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the Southland District Council
and delete the material from any system and destroy any copies.
Ph - 0800 732 732 | Email - emailsdc@southlanddc.govt.nz

mailto:emailsdc@southlanddc.govt.nz


From: Jan Brown
To: Taylah King
Cc: Nicol Horrell
Subject: RE: Invitation to Steve Parry"s farewell
Date: Tuesday, 14 May 2024 4:33:42 PM
Attachments: image002.png

Hi Taylah
 
Unfortunately Nicol is unable to attend, and my apologies, I was supposed to follow-up on
this.
He wondered if the invitation was transferrable, to say Jeremy McPhail, who is Council’s
Deputy Chair, and a local Gore person.
If it is, I could check with Jeremy re his availability – but otherwise, it will be a no from ES.
 
Nga mihi
Jan
 
Jan Brown
Executive Officer
Environment Southland  Te Taiao Tonga
  
P 03 211 5115 |DDI 03 211 5288|M 021 177 3808
Cnr Price St & North Rd, Private Bag 90116, Invercargill 9840
jan.brown@es.govt.nz|es.govt.nz|facebook.com/environmentsouthland
The information contained in this email message is for the attention of the intended recipient only. If you are not the intended
recipient please advise the sender immediately and delete the email and attachments. Any use, dissemination, reproduction or
distribution of this email and any attachments by anyone other than the intended recipient is improper use of the information.

​Environment Southland supports flexible working arrangements. I may have sent this email outside of business hours
and I only anticipate a response during your working hours.​​​​

​

From: Nicol Horrell <Nicol.Horrell@es.govt.nz> 
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 4:08 PM
To: Jan Brown <jan.brown@es.govt.nz>
Subject: FW: Invitation to Steve Parry's farewell

 
 

From: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz>
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 4:07:57 PM (UTC+12:00) Auckland, Wellington
To: Nicol Horrell <Nicol.Horrell@es.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Invitation to Steve Parry's farewell

Hi Nicol,
I am just following up on my below email.
 
We will need to finalise numbers for catering purposes by close of business
tomorrow.
 
Kind Regards,
 

mailto:jan.brown@es.govt.nz
mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:Nicol.Horrell@es.govt.nz
tel:021%20177%203808
mailto:jan.brown@es.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/bAE6CYW8YWcPNONsMxSsz?domain=es.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/0xQ1CZY1GYcyD2DhPCUh7?domain=facebook.com
mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:Nicol.Horrell@es.govt.nz
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Taylah King | Digital Communications Specialist 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 748 0411 | M: 021 841 798 
E: tking@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740

Gore DC logo

Annual Plan Summary

Disclaimer 
The information contained in this communication from Gore District Council is confidential. It is intended
solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are
hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of
this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

From: Taylah King 
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 10:06 AM
To: nicol.horrell@es.govt.nz
Subject: Invitation to Steve Parry's farewell

 
Mōrena Nicol,
 
Please find attached your invitation to Steve Parry’s farewell gathering this Friday.
 
Apologies for this being a tight time frame for RSVP – we have just confirmed some
finer details.
 
If you wish to attend, please RSVP by tomorrow with any dietary requirements.
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out.
 
Kind Regards,
 
 

mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/deHjCWLVKLcvPGPIKluoI?domain=goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/gXJ_CXLWXLc3q0qukKutG?domain=lets.talk.goredc.govt.nz
mailto:nicol.horrell@es.govt.nz


From: Nicol Horrell
To: Taylah King; Jan Brown
Subject: Re: Invitation to Steve Parry"s farewell
Date: Tuesday, 14 May 2024 9:28:02 PM
Attachments: image002.png

0.png

Sorry Taylah I’m an apology 
Hope the evening goes well 
Regards Nicol

Get Outlook for iOS
Nicol Horrell
Chairman
Environment Southland  Te Taiao Tonga
  
P 03 211 5115 |DDI 03 2115 704|M 021 068 7167
Cnr Price St & North Rd, Private Bag 90116, Invercargill 9840
Nicol.Horrell@es.govt.nz|es.govt.nz|facebook.com/environmentsouthland
The information contained in this email message is for the attention of the intended recipient only. If you are not the intended
recipient please advise the sender immediately and delete the email and attachments. Any use, dissemination, reproduction or
distribution of this email and any attachments by anyone other than the intended recipient is improper use of the information.

​Environment Southland supports flexible working arrangements. I may have sent this email outside of business hours
and I only anticipate a response during your working hours.​​​​

​

From: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz>
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 4:34:57 PM
To: Jan Brown <jan.brown@es.govt.nz>
Cc: Nicol Horrell <Nicol.Horrell@es.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Invitation to Steve Parry's farewell
 
Hi Jan,
Thank you for your prompt reply.
 
Jeremy has been invited and is attending – thank you for your suggestion 
Kind Regards,
 
 

Taylah King | Digital Communications Specialist 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 748 0411 | M: 021 841 798 
E: tking@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740

Disclaimer 
The information contained in this communication from Gore District Council is confidential. It is intended
solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are
hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of

mailto:Nicol.Horrell@es.govt.nz
mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:jan.brown@es.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/oEh1CGv0XvIo0mwuKSt2C?domain=aka.ms
tel:021%20068%207167
mailto:Nicol.Horrell@es.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/1joqCNLJKLc1EAoF01HvO?domain=es.govt.nz/
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/jsw8COMKXMio0J3uA0lWH?domain=facebook.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/WECOCL7E17f5mALsm3FOj?domain=goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/zU_bCMwGKwiGRgjTQ5pi9?domain=lets.talk.goredc.govt.nz
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this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. 

From: Jan Brown <jan.brown@es.govt.nz> 
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 4:33 PM
To: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz>
Cc: Nicol Horrell <Nicol.Horrell@es.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Invitation to Steve Parry's farewell

 
Hi Taylah
 
Unfortunately Nicol is unable to attend, and my apologies, I was supposed to follow-up on
this.
He wondered if the invitation was transferrable, to say Jeremy McPhail, who is Council’s
Deputy Chair, and a local Gore person.
If it is, I could check with Jeremy re his availability – but otherwise, it will be a no from ES.
 
Nga mihi
Jan
 
Jan Brown
Executive Officer
Environment Southland  Te Taiao Tonga
  
P 03 211 5115 |DDI 03 211 5288|M 021 177 3808
Cnr Price St & North Rd, Private Bag 90116, Invercargill 9840
jan.brown@es.govt.nz|es.govt.nz|facebook.com/environmentsouthland
The information contained in this email message is for the attention of the intended recipient only. If you are not the intended
recipient please advise the sender immediately and delete the email and attachments. Any use, dissemination, reproduction or
distribution of this email and any attachments by anyone other than the intended recipient is improper use of the information.

 

​Environment Southland supports flexible working arrangements. I may have sent this email outside of business hours
and I only anticipate a response during your working hours.​​​​

​

From: Nicol Horrell <Nicol.Horrell@es.govt.nz> 
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 4:08 PM
To: Jan Brown <jan.brown@es.govt.nz>
Subject: FW: Invitation to Steve Parry's farewell

 
 

From: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz>
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 4:07:57 PM (UTC+12:00) Auckland, Wellington
To: Nicol Horrell <Nicol.Horrell@es.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Invitation to Steve Parry's farewell

Hi Nicol,
I am just following up on my below email.
 
We will need to finalise numbers for catering purposes by close of business
tomorrow.

tel:021%20177%203808
mailto:jan.brown@es.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/1joqCNLJKLc1EAoF01HvO?domain=es.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/jsw8COMKXMio0J3uA0lWH?domain=facebook.com
mailto:Nicol.Horrell@es.govt.nz
mailto:jan.brown@es.govt.nz
mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:Nicol.Horrell@es.govt.nz


 
Kind Regards,
 
 

Taylah King | Digital Communications Specialist 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 748 0411 | M: 021 841 798 
E: tking@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740

Gore DC logo

Annual Plan Summary

Disclaimer 
The information contained in this communication from Gore District Council is confidential. It is intended
solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are
hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of
this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

From: Taylah King 
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 10:06 AM
To: nicol.horrell@es.govt.nz
Subject: Invitation to Steve Parry's farewell

 
Mōrena Nicol,
 
Please find attached your invitation to Steve Parry’s farewell gathering this Friday.
 
Apologies for this being a tight time frame for RSVP – we have just confirmed some
finer details.
 
If you wish to attend, please RSVP by tomorrow with any dietary requirements.
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out.
 
Kind Regards,
 
 

mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/WECOCL7E17f5mALsm3FOj?domain=goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/zU_bCMwGKwiGRgjTQ5pi9?domain=lets.talk.goredc.govt.nz
mailto:nicol.horrell@es.govt.nz


From: Cameron McIntosh
To: Taylah King
Subject: Re: Invitation to Steve Parry"s farewell
Date: Tuesday, 14 May 2024 4:21:23 PM
Attachments: 0.png

Hi Taylah

Thank you for the invitation which I would have happily accepted but I am unfortunately
committed to a meeting in Frankton that day and can’t be back in time. 

Cheers 
Cameron 

Get Outlook for iOS
Cameron McIntosh 
Chief Executive
Southland District Council
PO Box 903
Invercargill  9840
P: 0800 732 732
www.southlanddc.govt.nz

From: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz>
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 4:08:40 PM
To: Cameron McIntosh <Cameron.McIntosh@southlanddc.govt.nz>
Subject: RE: Invitation to Steve Parry's farewell
 
This message is from an external sender

Hi Cameron,
I am just following up on my below email.
 
We will need to finalise numbers for catering purposes by close of business
tomorrow.
 
Kind Regards,
 

Taylah King | Digital Communications Specialist 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 748 0411 | M: 021 841 798 
E: tking@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740

Disclaimer 
The information contained in this communication from Gore District Council is confidential. It is intended
solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are

mailto:Cameron.McIntosh@southlanddc.govt.nz
mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/jle4CMwGKwiGRELhwmoQp?domain=aka.ms
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/IhSACRONKOt8R7puoj93M?domain=southlanddc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/n3OVCP7LK7fqoy2ujMHfg?domain=goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/KOR_CQnMKncm3zKFrzZ_I?domain=lets.talk.goredc.govt.nz
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hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of
this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. 

From: Taylah King 
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 10:17 AM
To: cameron.mcintosh@southlanddc.govt.nz
Subject: Invitation to Steve Parry's farewell

 
Mōrena Cameron,
 
Please find attached your invitation to Steve Parry’s farewell gathering this Friday.
 
Apologies for this being a tight time frame for RSVP – we have just confirmed some
finer details.
 
If you wish to attend, please RSVP by tomorrow with any dietary requirements.
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out.
 
Kind Regards,
 

Attention: The information contained in this message and/or attachments is intended only for the person or entity
to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. Any review, retransmission,
dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon, this information by persons or entities other
than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the Southland District Council
and delete the material from any system and destroy any copies.
Ph - 0800 732 732 | Email - emailsdc@southlanddc.govt.nz

mailto:emailsdc@southlanddc.govt.nz


From: Rob Scott
To: Taylah King
Subject: Re: Invitation to Steve Parry"s Farewell
Date: Tuesday, 14 May 2024 9:54:43 AM
Attachments: 0.png

Hi Taylah,

Please pass on my apologies for this as I am already at another event. Otherwise I would
have been keen to go

Cheers
Rob

Rob Scott 
Mayor
Southland District Council
PO Box 903
Invercargill  9840
P: 0800 732 732
www.southlanddc.govt.nz

From: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz>
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 10:00 AM
To: Rob Scott <Rob.Scott@southlanddc.govt.nz>
Subject: Invitation to Steve Parry's Farewell
 
This message is from an external sender

Mōrena Rob,
 
Please find attached your invitation to Steve Parry’s farewell gathering this Friday.
 
Apologies for this being a tight time frame for RSVP – we have just confirmed some
finer details.
 
If you wish to attend, please RSVP by tomorrow with any dietary requirements.
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out.
 
Kind Regards,
 

Taylah King | Digital Communications Specialist 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 748 0411 | M: 021 841 798 
E: tking@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740

mailto:Rob.Scott@southlanddc.govt.nz
mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/nvNPC4QOvQIGmY8HVn7fp?domain=southlanddc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/NUtvC2xMqxsARKmHB1H17?domain=goredc.govt.nz
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Disclaimer 
The information contained in this communication from Gore District Council is confidential. It is intended
solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are
hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of
this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. 

Attention: The information contained in this message and/or attachments is intended only for the person or entity
to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. Any review, retransmission,
dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon, this information by persons or entities other
than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the Southland District Council
and delete the material from any system and destroy any copies.
Ph - 0800 732 732 | Email - emailsdc@southlanddc.govt.nz

https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/I1KBC3QNrQIVG74UDuivk?domain=lets.talk.goredc.govt.nz
mailto:emailsdc@southlanddc.govt.nz


From: Jeremy McPhail
To: Taylah King
Subject: RE: Invitation to Steve Parry"s farewell
Date: Monday, 13 May 2024 9:08:09 PM
Attachments: image002.png

Hi Taylah
I would like to attend this function
Many thanks
Jeremy
 
Jeremy McPhail
Councillor
Environment Southland  Te Taiao Tonga
  
P 03 211 5115 
Cnr Price St & North Rd, Private Bag 90116, Invercargill 9840
Jeremy.McPhail@es.govt.nz|es.govt.nz|facebook.com/environmentsouthland
The information contained in this email message is for the attention of the intended recipient only. If you are not the intended
recipient please advise the sender immediately and delete the email and attachments. Any use, dissemination, reproduction or
distribution of this email and any attachments by anyone other than the intended recipient is improper use of the information.

​Environment Southland supports flexible working arrangements. I may have sent this email outside of business hours
and I only anticipate a response during your working hours.​​​​

​

From: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Monday, 13 May 2024 10:10 am
To: Jeremy McPhail <Jeremy.McPhail@es.govt.nz>
Subject: Invitation to Steve Parry's farewell

 
Mōrena Jeremy,
 
Please find attached your invitation to Steve Parry’s farewell gathering this Friday.
 
Apologies for this being a tight time frame for RSVP – we have just confirmed some
finer details.
 
If you wish to attend, please RSVP by tomorrow with any dietary requirements.
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out.
 
Kind Regards,
 
 

Taylah King | Digital Communications Specialist 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 748 0411 | M: 021 841 798 
E: tking@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740

mailto:Jeremy.McPhail@es.govt.nz
mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:Jeremy.McPhail@es.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/6woZCNLJKLc1P4nUrSMuV?domain=es.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/G9KVCOMKXMioZWPt5nHsd?domain=facebook.com
mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/XX9sCL7E17f5w6oCPlESv?domain=goredc.govt.nz
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From: Wilma Falconer
To: Taylah King
Subject: RE: Invitation to Steve Parry"s farewell
Date: Monday, 13 May 2024 2:16:16 PM
Attachments: image002.png

Kia ora Taylah
 
On behalf of Wilma Falconer, thank you for the invitation to Steve Parry’s farewell on
Friday.
 
Unfortunately, Wilma will be in Queenstown attending meetings on Thursday and Friday,
and will not be back in time for her to attend this event.  Please accept her apologies.
 
Ngā mihi
Jan
 
Wilma Falconer
Chief Executive
Environment Southland  Te Taiao Tonga
  
P 03 211 5115 |M 021 359 998
Cnr Price St & North Rd, Private Bag 90116, Invercargill 9840
Wilma.Falconer@es.govt.nz|es.govt.nz|facebook.com/environmentsouthland
The information contained in this email message is for the attention of the intended recipient only. If you are not the intended
recipient please advise the sender immediately and delete the email and attachments. Any use, dissemination, reproduction or
distribution of this email and any attachments by anyone other than the intended recipient is improper use of the information.

​Environment Southland supports flexible working arrangements. I may have sent this email outside of business hours
and I only anticipate a response during your working hours.​​​​

​

From: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 10:12 AM
To: Wilma Falconer <Wilma.Falconer@es.govt.nz>
Subject: Invitation to Steve Parry's farewell

 
Mōrena Wilma,
 
Please find attached your invitation to Steve Parry’s farewell gathering this Friday.
 
Apologies for this being a tight time frame for RSVP – we have just confirmed some
finer details.
 
If you wish to attend, please RSVP by tomorrow with any dietary requirements.
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out.
 
Kind Regards,
 

mailto:Wilma.Falconer@es.govt.nz
mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
tel:021%20359%20998
mailto:Wilma.Falconer@es.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/qIjeCJyBKytPA20Sv_dcT?domain=es.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/Bf3mCK1D71i0MY3UGEmoi?domain=facebook.com
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Taylah King | Digital Communications Specialist 
T: 03 209 0330 | DDI: 03 748 0411 | M: 021 841 798 
E: tking@goredc.govt.nz | W: www.goredc.govt.nz 
Gore District Council, 29 Bowler Avenue, PO Box 8, Gore, 9740

Gore DC logo

Annual Plan Summary

Disclaimer 
The information contained in this communication from Gore District Council is confidential. It is intended
solely for use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are
hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of
this information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/18a2CE8wX8IK0zRTplkzm?domain=goredc.govt.nz
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/kXAfCGv0XvIoOPjuQ7pbi?domain=lets.talk.goredc.govt.nz


From: Lornae Straith
To: Taylah King
Subject: RE: Steve"s Farewell
Date: Monday, 13 May 2024 9:48:05 AM

Thank you Taylah.
 
I think Steve also wanted an invite to the Southland mayors and CEs, are you able to
send them an invite too?
 
Rob Scott <Rob.Scott@southlanddc.govt.nz>;
Nobby Clark <mayor@icc.govt.nz>;
Chair Nicol Horrell <nicol.horrell@es.govt.nz>;
Jeremy.mcphail@es.govt.nz
wilma.falconer@es.govt.nz
cameron.mcintosh@southlanddc.govt.nz
michael.day@icc.govt.nz
 
From: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 9:25 AM
To: .All Staff (with e-mail) <All_Staff@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: Steve's Farewell

 
Mōrena,
 
Please see attached your invitation to Steve’s farewell this Friday.
 
Apologies for this being sent out so late. Hopefully Managers were able to forward
this on from Jess’ email to them last week.
 
For catering purposes, please RSVP (with any dietary requirements) to Jess by
tomorrow.
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out.
 
Thank you 
 
 

mailto:LStraith@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:Rob.Scott@southlanddc.govt.nz
mailto:mayor@icc.govt.nz
mailto:nicol.horrell@es.govt.nz
mailto:Jeremy.mcphail@es.govt.nz
mailto:wilma.falconer@es.govt.nz
mailto:cameron.mcintosh@southlanddc.govt.nz
mailto:michael.day@icc.govt.nz


From: Taylah King
To: .All Staff (with e-mail)
Subject: Steve"s Farewell
Date: Monday, 13 May 2024 9:25:29 AM
Attachments: Invitation to Steve"s Farewell.png

Mōrena,
 
Please see attached your invitation to Steve’s farewell this Friday.
 
Apologies for this being sent out so late. Hopefully Managers were able to forward
this on from Jess’ email to them last week.
 
For catering purposes, please RSVP (with any dietary requirements) to Jess by
tomorrow.
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out.
 
Thank you 
 
 

mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:All_Staff@goredc.govt.nz

YOU’RE INVITED TO

STEVE'S
FAREWELL

-

FRIDAY 17 MAY

~ JAMES CUMMING COMMUNITY CENTRE

b 4:30pm till apprx. 9:00pm
’ Speeches from 5:30pm

~

2

SMALL SELECTION OF BEER, WINE,
SOFT DRINKS & NIBBLES PROVIDED
. BYO WELCOME

; Please RSVP by Tuesday 14 May to

jswan@goredc.govt.nz






From: Jessica Swan
To: Daryl Cleghorn
Subject: RE: RSVP
Date: Wednesday, 15 May 2024 8:51:00 AM

Thanks Daryl! See you there 
 
From: Daryl Cleghorn <dcleghorn@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 3:23 PM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: RSVP

 
 Hi Jessica, RSVP Daryl Cleghorn  Steve's Farewell please 
 
Get Outlook for Android

mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:dcleghorn@goredc.govt.nz
https://aka.ms/AAb9ysg


From: Nicky Cooper
To: Susan Jones
Subject: RE: Speech for Steves Farewell.
Date: Thursday, 16 May 2024 1:08:00 PM

Safe travels back. It will be a real shame that you are not there, but at least we will have
your voice and stories to share 
 
 
 
From: Susan Jones <SJones@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Thursday, May 16, 2024 12:59 PM
To: Nicky Cooper <NCooper@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: Re: Speech for Steves Farewell.

 
Hi Nicky,  it's still a work in progress but will definitely be with you before tomorrow's
function starts. I have an outline and will be putting the finishing touches on it today.
We are travelling  but the speech will be written! 
 
Good luck for everything tomorrow. I am sure Steve and Wendy will be thrilled with
the art work.
 
Kind regards, Susan 

From: Nicky Cooper <NCooper@goredc.govt.nz>
Sent: Thursday, May 16, 2024 3:45:28 AM
To: Susan Jones <SJones@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: Speech for Steves Farewell.

 
Hi Susan
 
Attached is the run sheet for your info.
 
Counting down and checking off. Did you send your speech directly to Tracy?

mailto:NCooper@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:SJones@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:NCooper@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:SJones@goredc.govt.nz


From: Jessica Swan
To: John Gardyne
Subject: RE: Steve s farewell
Date: Wednesday, 15 May 2024 8:50:00 AM

Thanks John! See you there 
 
From: John Gardyne <JGardyne@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 7:58 AM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: Steve s farewell

 
Hi Jessica
I will be attending the farewell on Friday
Regards John Gardyne
 
Get Outlook for iOS

mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:JGardyne@goredc.govt.nz
https://aka.ms/o0ukef


From: Jessica Swan
To: Natalia Troubetchkova
Subject: RE: Steve"s Fair well
Date: Wednesday, 15 May 2024 8:45:00 AM

Perfect, thank you! 
 
From: Natalia Troubetchkova <ntroubetchkova@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Tuesday, May 14, 2024 6:15 PM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: Steve's Fair well

 
Hey Jessica , just reply to the RSVP count me in 
 
Get Outlook for Android

mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:ntroubetchkova@goredc.govt.nz
https://aka.ms/AAb9ysg


From: Jessica Swan
To: Tony Osborne
Subject: RE: Steve"s Farewell
Date: Thursday, 16 May 2024 8:35:00 AM

Hi Tony,
 
No worries at all – I’ve added you to the list 
 
Jess
 
From: Tony Osborne <tosborne@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Thursday, May 16, 2024 8:30 AM
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: FW: Steve's Farewell

 
Morning Jess, I would like to attend if still possible. Apologies for lateness of RSVP 

 
From: Taylah King <tking@goredc.govt.nz> 
Sent: Monday, May 13, 2024 9:25 AM
To: .All Staff (with e-mail) <All_Staff@goredc.govt.nz>
Subject: Steve's Farewell

 
Mōrena,
 
Please see attached your invitation to Steve’s farewell this Friday.
 
Apologies for this being sent out so late. Hopefully Managers were able to forward
this on from Jess’ email to them last week.
 
For catering purposes, please RSVP (with any dietary requirements) to Jess by
tomorrow.
 
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out.
 
Thank you 
 
 

mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:tosborne@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:tking@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:All_Staff@goredc.govt.nz


From: Nicky Cooper
To: Susan Jones
Subject: Speech for Steves Farewell.
Date: Thursday, 16 May 2024 8:44:00 AM
Attachments: Document9.docx

Hi Susan
 
Attached is the run sheet for your info.
 
Counting down and checking off. Did you send your speech directly to Tracy?

mailto:NCooper@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:SJones@goredc.govt.nz

RUNSHEET FOR STEVE PARRY’S FAREWELL



16:30		Doors open for all attendees.

17:30	Tracy Hicks (MC) to welcome everyone and provide a brief schedule for the evening. 

· Housekeeping

· Emergency Situation

· Ending time for evening? 

17:35	Speeches:

· Tracy Hicks 

· Bret Highsted 

· Bronwyn Reid

· Susan Jones (words to be read out by Tracy Hicks)



18:00		Food break – Nibbles from Food Affair.



18:30		Further speeches: 



· Richard McPhail

· Sonia Gerken (on behalf of Senior Management Team)

· Parry Family 

18:55		Tracy to invite Steve and Wendy to the front for gifts. 



		Unveiling of Artwork for Steve by Jim Geddes and Bronwyn Reid

		Flowers gifted to Wendy by Frances Shepherd. 

19:10		Speech – Steve Parry. 
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CUSTOMER COPY 

(C) Clubcard Savings -$155.86 

All prices include GST 

Thank You for shopping with us 

2 your Clubcard for Club Deals and FlyBu 

Our Shopping Hours are 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat SL 

7:30 7:30 7:30 7:30 7:30 7:30 7:¢ 

9:00 9:00 9:00 9:00 9:00 9:00 9:C 

xxexxxxxex BE IN TO WIN $500 HIRI IK 

Tell us how we did today and go into the | 

monthly draw to win a $500 New World gift ca | 

rd. 
Have your say at newworld.co.nz/survey 

or scan the QR code 

Cotten “ 

Sher 



 
CYBER SECURITY WARNING: This email is not from Gore District Council. DO NOT
click links, open attachments, or follow instructions without validating your trust in the 
sender first. Report any suspicious emails. If unsure, please contact GDC IT. 

Hello, Jessica Swan 

PayPal 

Sign Up for PayPal Now 

From: Jessica Swan 
To: Sonia Gerken 
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] Your PayPal receipt 
Date: Wednesday, 22 May 2024 11:17:19 AM 

 

 
Just if you want it. 

 

From: service@intl.paypal.com <service@intl.paypal.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, April 23, 2024 8:40 AM 
To: Jessica Swan <jswan@goredc.govt.nz> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Your PayPal receipt 

 

 

 

 

 

 
You paid $100.25 NZD to Photobook 
Worldwide 

Create a PayPal account and get Buyer Protection on eligible 
purchases. Conditions apply. 

 

Your purchase details 
 
 
 

Your Transaction ID: 
1XE25937D61896338 

Merchant Transaction ID: 
64T51764T28046509 

 
Purchase Date: 
23 April 2024 

https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/DGi2CWLVKLcvgvkH6MFgX?domain=paypal.com
mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:SGerken@goredc.govt.nz
mailto:service@intl.paypal.com
mailto:service@intl.paypal.com
mailto:jswan@goredc.govt.nz


Sign Up for PayPal Now 

PayPal 

Payment to: 
Photobook Worldwide 
support-ww@photobookworldwide.com 

Payment from: 
Jessica Swan 

 
Invoice ID: 
9838213 

 
Shipping Address 
Jessica Swan 
14 Hokonui Drive 
Gore 9710 
New Zealand 

 
Subtotal $100.25 NZD 

Total $100.25 NZD 

 
You paid using: Mastercard x-0848 

 
This credit card transaction will appear on your statement as PAYPAL 
*PHOTOBOOKWW. 

 

 

 

 
 

Help & Contact | Security | Apps 
 

 

 
 

 
PayPal is committed to preventing fraudulent emails. Emails from PayPal will always contain your full name. Learn 
to identify phishing 

Please don't reply to this email. To get in touch with us, click Help & Contact. 

Not sure why you received this email? Learn more 

Copyright © 1999-2024 PayPal. All rights reserved. 
 

PayPal Pte. Ltd. is licensed by the Monetary Authority of Singapore as a Major Payment Institution under the 
Payment Services Act 2019. 

 
PayPal RT000398:en_US(en-NZ):1.4.0:d95b0f051b2b7 

https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/DGi2CWLVKLcvgvkH6MFgX?domain=paypal.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/VwjnC1WLpWcKDKRUYmq7D?domain=twitter.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/VwjnC1WLpWcKDKRUYmq7D?domain=twitter.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/I4OcC2xMqxsAJAjUML6Ma?domain=instagram.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/I4OcC2xMqxsAJAjUML6Ma?domain=instagram.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/EGevC3QNrQIVJVBIY0DfN?domain=facebook.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/EGevC3QNrQIVJVBIY0DfN?domain=facebook.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/RdZBC4QOvQIGQGotNOVlG?domain=linkedin.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/RdZBC4QOvQIGQGotNOVlG?domain=linkedin.com
mailto:support-ww@photobookworldwide.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/9ELlCXLWXLc3y3JtVhRMp?domain=paypal.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/aZkZCYW8YWcPJP8H9WMFq?domain=paypal.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/Kb11CZY1GYcyVyGiyCDao?domain=paypal.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/Aa7IC5QPwQIOQOvC4o4BG?domain=paypal.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/Aa7IC5QPwQIOQOvC4o4BG?domain=paypal.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/3BdoC6XQxXsxAxDHjC-k6?domain=paypal.com
https://url.au.m.mimecastprotect.com/s/WSihC71Ry1i9x9qHrhXG2?domain=paypal.com


 



PAYMENT ADVICE
To: Food Affair

PO BOX 224
Gore
Southland
NEW ZEALAND

Customer Gore District Council

Invoice Number INV-4050

Amount Due 1,489.25

Due Date 17 May 2024

Amount Enclosed

Enter the amount you are paying above

Registered Office: PO BOX 224, Gore, Southland, New Zealand

TAX INVOICE
Gore District Council

 

Invoice Date
17 May 2024

Invoice Number
INV-4050

Reference
Jessica Swan

GST Number
117-132-781

Food Affair
PO BOX 224
Gore
Southland
NEW ZEALAND

Jo Holland
e foodaffairgore@xtra.co.nz
p 032087791
m 0276313417

Description Quantity Unit Price GST Amount NZD

Supply catering for function 70.00 18.50 15% 1,295.00

Subtotal 1,295.00

Total GST 15% 194.25

Invoice Total NZD 1,489.25

Total Net Payments NZD 0.00

Amount Due NZD 1,489.25

Due Date: 17 May 2024
Terms 7 Days 
Payonline Westpac 03 0915 0455388 00 

FOOD AFFAIR 
Food Perfection 

mailto:foodaffairgore@xtra.co.nz


14 Hokonui Drive, PO Box 305, Gore 9740, NZ 

; €CASTERN Phone: 03 208 9907 
| SOUTHLAND 

Email: artgallery@goredc.co.nz 

www.esgallery.co.nz 

GST Number 55-020-337 

INVOICE 

22 May 2024 

To: Gore District Council 

PO Box 8 

GORE 9740 

Qty Description Unit Price Line Total 

Dick Frizzell, The Iron Pot — Napier, 1989 620.00 20.00 

Lithograph 

ot Framing 580.00 580.00 

TOTAL | ~ § 1,200.00 

Bank Deposit/Direct Credit 

Eastern Southland Gallery 

Reference: Gift Steve Parry 

Bank Account No: 03-091 5-0272493-02 (Please use the correct suffix)



Eastern Southland Art Gallery 

17 May 2024 

Gore Picture Framing 
81 Wentworth St Gore 9772 

0278126264 

Framing of artwork (Steve Parry) $580.00 

Please forward payment to CJ de Klerk 03-0915-0003277-002



STEVE’S
FAREWELL

YOU’RE INVITED TO

JAMES CUMMING COMMUNITY CENTRE

4:30pm till apprx. 9:00pm

FRIDAY 17 MAY

S M A L L  S E L E C T I O N  O F  B E E R ,  W I N E ,  
S O F T  D R I N K S  &  N I B B L E S  P R O V I D E D

B Y O  W E L C O M E

Please RSVP by Tuesday 14 May to 

jswan@goredc.govt.nz

Speeches from 5:30pm
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